The meeting was called to order by Chairman Cummings.

Trustees present: Messer’s Cummings, Davagian, Perry, Hackett, Donovan and Hilliard

Trustees absent: Mr. Daley

Also present: Mr. Jay Donovan, Manager and Mr. Doug Crabtree, trust accountant.

The agenda for the July 25, 2009 meeting are incorporated by reference, attached hereto and made a part hereof.

The minutes of July 3, 2009 meeting were accepted by unanimous vote after a minor correction.

The chair recognized Bernadette Burleson, TH-3 who reminded those in attendance that there would be a “Black and White” dinner at the restaurant entitled “Puttin on the Ritz” this evening and urged those who had not already signed up to do so.
Financial Matters:

Doug Crabtree handed out  financial statements of the trust including a Profit and Loss Statement, Balance Sheet and a Profit and Loss Budget Versus Actual [available in manager’s office for those who did not attend] and answered several questions from owners.
He stated that the finances of the trust are in good condition.

Facility:
Manager, Jay Donovan discussed the status of various projects as well as announcing that the new front gate attendant is Allison 

Kulak
Mid-rise owner of Unit-210 mentioned that the workers painting light posts were very noisy which appeared to be due to the electrical device they were using.  Mr. Donovan has them stop the work for the remainder of the summer season.

Owner Correspondence: 

Owner of Unit 124 requested permission for a bathroom renovation.  Owner was advised and has agreed to comply with all trust requirements for work in his unit.  The request was approved
 Owner of Unit 344 requested to use the restaurant for a private party on September 25, 2009.  The request was approved.

Owner of Unit 210 inquired about the outside doors and deck railings on the mid-rise buildings.  He observed that they were peeling despite their just having been painted.  Mr. Donovan acknowledged the problem and explained that he spoke with Mr. Joly, the painter who will be repainting the metal doorways and railings with an oil based paint, as soon as the season comes to a close. 
Owner of TH-29 raised an issue about the lack of proper landscaping adjacent to his unit.  Mr. Donovan will speak to the landscaper.

Owner of Unit 130 suggested that the staff at the Belmont should all be aware of their job duties as well as the rules and regulations of the Belmont..
Owner of TH-21 asked why parking is not allowed on the roadway at the Belmont as he has several cars in his family.  Chairman Cummings explained that to do so would create a dangerous situation in the event of a fire as fire trucks would not be able to access parts of the Belmont. TH-21 then suggested the creation of a basketball area for children and suggested it be placed at the far corner of the tennis court for use by children when the court was not in use.  Chairman Cummings responded by telling TH-21 that he would ask Mr. Donovan to look into the suggestion.
Owner of Unit 213 voiced his opposition to the basketball suggestion stating that the Belmont is for the adults and not in favor of accommodating the children. Unit 520 disagreed and stated that those with children do believe that children should be accommodated. Unit 130 voiced his opposition of the basketball suggestion and made reference to the condo documents insofar as they may prohibit such a change of use. 
Owner of Unit 130 asked about the security gate schedule.  He was informed that the gate is attended Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 4 P.M. to 10 P.M., and Monday from10 A.M. to 4 P.M. to answer telephone calls. Unit owner 130 also informed the Chair that he had spoken with the conservation agent for the town of Harwich who advised him that the Belmont could engage in the pruning of certain trees and bushes as long as it was considered “vista pruning”  Mr. Donovan will follow-up.
TH 32 asked whether she could get visitor passes in advance.  Mr. Donovan answered in the affirmative.

Unit 421 asked what the Belmont has done with the many years of shell collecting by the beach tractor.  Mr. Donovan explained that the Belmont will have a contractor take the shells away.  Unit 421 also asked about the seaweed and was informed that there is no solution.  The seaweed is a function of the tides and at times our beach is inundated with seaweed and at time the same tide takes the seaweed away.
Motion was made and seconded to approve the actions of the Board taken between meetings. The motion carried unanimously.

No further business coming before the meeting, it was voted to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted:

James T. Hilliard,Secretary
